
 
 
 
 

GCCCD Vision, Mission and Value Statement 
 

Vision:  Transforming lives through learning. 
 

Mission:  Provide outstanding learning opportunities that prepare students to 
meet community needs and future challenges of a complex, global society. 

 
Value Statement:  Cultivate a student-centered culture of excellence, trust, stewardship, and service. 

 
 

Public Safety and Emergency Preparedness Council 
 

March 15th, 2017, Meeting Minutes 
8:30am @ Grossmont Building 60 Room 207 

 
    Members Present  X 
Chair:   
Director-Campus and 
Parking Services (CAPS) 
 

Nicole Conklin      
      

Associate Dean-Student 
Affairs – Cuyamaca 

Lauren Vaknin X  Academic Senate 
Representative – CC 

Paul Carmona  

Associate Dean-Student 
Affairs-Grossmont 

Sara Varghese   Academic Senate 
Representative – GC 

Tate Hurvitz  

GCCCD/ 
Sheriff’s Office Sergeant 

Sgt. Munzenmaier   Classified Senate 
Representative 

Elaine Adlam  

GCCCD/Sheriff’s Office 
Deputy 

Deputy on duty at site – 
alternate GC, CC 

  Director-Facilities 
Planning, Dev. & 
Maintenance 

Ken Emmons X 

CAPS Specialist Specialist on duty at site – 
alternate GC, CC 

X  Director-Campus 
Facilities – CC 

Bruce Farnham X 

Cuyamaca EPC 
Representative Chair or 
Co-Chair 

Sahar Abushaban 
Teresa Greenhalgh 

X 
X 

 Director-Campus 
Facilities – GC 

Interim X 

Grossmont EPC 
Representative Chair or 
Co-Chair 

Jeff Lehman   Director-
Communications and 
Public Information 

Anne Krueger X 

District Services 
Representative AT Large 

Ron Adams   

Human Resources Kim Widdes   
Student Representatives Djonee Holmes 

Tanuja Adigopula 
  

Extended Cabinet Rep              
 

Lorenze Legaspi 
 

  

    Recorder:  CAPS 
Administrative Support 

Vanessa Porras X 
 

 
 

 
1. Guest Barbara Gallego- Grossmont Basic Needs 

Taskforce Update 
Guest Barbara Gallego presented 
updates on the Grossmont Basic 
Needs Taskforce. 
Barbara explained that Grossmont 
and Cuyamaca College are legally 
mandated to allow students use 
shower facilities. 
Students are required to be 
currently enrolled in one unit. 



The information will be posted on 
school websites, will be available 
to read on campus catalogs, and 
there will be signage posted. 
 
A council member asked when this 
action took affect and Barbara 
stated that the effective date was 
January 1st 2017. 
 
Age requirements were discussed 
and questions were answered by 
Barbara. 
 
Barbara stated that an AP and BP 
must be created and once it has 
been approved by both campuses, 
the taskforce will start the process 
to have it approved by the 
Governing Board. 
 
Council members asked if the 
shower facilities were going to be 
monitored/patrolled by someone, 
or if the students were going to be 
asked to show ID when entering 
the shower farcicalities. Barbara 
stated that patrolling the showers 
and asking students to show ID 
has not yet been discussed or 
looked into. 
 
A council member suggested that 
there should be a sign-in sheet for 
students that would like to use the 
shower facilities. Barbara stated 
that it was a good idea and that 
she would take the suggestion to 
her taskforce. 
 
A council members asked if 
students could use the shower 
located at Health Services. Barbara 
stated that legislation indicates 
that it needs to be the athletic 
shower facilities. A council 
member asked if the students will 
be able to use the shower facilities 
during sporting events. Barbara 
stated that students will not be 
able to use shower facilities during 



sporting events and that there will 
be a sign posted outside of the 
shower facilities stating that 
showers are closed due to college 
sporting events. 
Barbara also stated that hours of 
operation must be posted on the 
college catalogs well. 
 
Ideas on how to get the word out 
to other students that will need 
the shower facilities are being 
thought of and suggestions are 
welcomed. 
The Grossmont campus has 
identified several liaisons that will 
make sure that information is 
posted on the website, and the 
information is available to 
students.   
The office of Admissions and 
Records is working on a process to 
be able to give homeless students 
priority registration.  
 
Barbara announced that the next 
taskforce meeting will be on April 
25th 2017. 
 

2. Summer Newsletter Ideas Council members suggested that 
Emergency Preparedness 
information be on the summer 
newsletter, as well as rattlesnake 
information, heat related illness 
information, and ICS classes that 
will be offered all EPC and EOC 
members. 
Members will email Nicole with 
more suggestions. 

3. Countywide CERT Drill & Voluntary Participation 
Invite- April 22nd 

Teresa announced that the CERT 
program will be co-hosting with 
several programs, a countywide 
CERT drill that will take place at 
Cuyamaca College on April 22nd 
2017. 
Since the CERT program will be 
allowed to use the facilities for 
free, the program would like to 
extend an invitation to campus. 



Teresa stated that the EPC and 
EOC committees have been 
invited to participate. Building 
Marshals have also been invited to 
participate as well as the ASL club. 
Breakfast and lunch will be served 
to all volunteers/participants. 
 
For any information or questions 
please contact Teresa. 

4. Smoking Citation Discussion Tabled for next meeting due to 
time constraints. 

5.   
Additions to the Agenda:  

 


